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DIVISION MEMORANDUM      June 29, 2021 

No. 266,            s. 2021 
 

GUIDELINES FOR THE REMAINDER OF THE SCHOOL YEAR  
IN VIEW OF THE EXTENSION OF THE MECQ 

 
To: OIC-Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

Chief Education Supervisors 

 Public School District Supervisors 
 Public Elementary, Junior and Senior School Heads 

 All Others Concerned 
 

1. With the extension of the Modified Enhanced Community Quarantine (MECQ) 
in the Province of Bataan until July 15, 2021 and the impending end of School 
Year 2020-2021, this Office announces that as indicated in Division 

Memorandum No. 244, s. 2021, there will be no extension of the school year. 
 

2. Due to the MECQ extension, the self-learning modules (SLMs) shall no longer 
be distributed. For the final rating of the learners, the basis shall be the 
activities already finished in the first four weeks of Quarter 4. This is sufficient 

basis for the determination of grades as the essential competencies have 
already been covered.  

 

3. Only the skeleton workforces (SWF) in schools and offices shall report physically 
on-site. School heads are sternly reminded not to ask teachers to report to 

school unless absolutely necessary. 
 

4. The end of school year rites shall proceed in accordance with DepEd 
Memorandum No. 27, s. 2021. Schools are expected to submit their proposed 

schedule for virtual End of School Year Rites to this Office for coordination 
purposes.  
 

5. Moreover, milk shall be distributed to the recipients of the Milk-Feeding 
Program upon the reclassification of Bataan to a lower quarantine status.  

 
6. Immediate and wide dissemination of the Memorandum to all concerned is 

desired. 

 
 

ROLAND M. FRONDA, EdD, CESO VI 
Officer-in-Charge 

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent 
S2/ad13 


